From: Russell Oppenheimer [mailto:russell.oppenheimer@gmail.com] 
Sent: 12 June 2017 17:09
To: James Scott; clerk.easttisted@parish.hants.gov.uk; Dave; Helen Evison; larry_johnson@btinternet.com; Phil Cutts; Sandra Nichols
Cc: Charles Louisson
Subject: Speed Limit Reduction Request - Response Received

Dear East Tisted Parish Councillors,

I have received a reply from the Senior Highways Engineer Ian Janes to my letter requesting consideration of a 30mph speed limit for East Tisted (see reply below). Unfortunately it is not positive news - the request has been rejected on the grounds that the accident record does not justify the initiative.

One cannot blame poor Ian Janes; he is only following the policy set out by the Council itself in response to ongoing budgetary restraints. It is frustrating but the Council has to deal somehow with cuts to funding from Central Government.

Where do we go from here? The only route seemingly available to East Tisted is the Community Funded Initiative. I attach three PDF documents which provide some explanatory information. I wonder whether this is something which the East Tisted Parish Council might wish to consider? It strikes me that it might be possible to persuade HCC to agree to reduce the speed limit to 30mph in return for a contribution to the costs of the reduction and as part of a package including installation of Village Gate Entry Features such as those shown in the images on the brochure. The total cost might be around £10,000 so it would certainly necessitate some community fundraising activities. If this Community Funded Initiative is worth exploring then I can provide some further information for the next Parish Council meeting on Wednesday 30 August including the application forms.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Thanks & Best Regards,

Russell

Cllr R. Oppenheimer

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


Dear Councillor Oppenheimer 
Thank you for your e-mail below and attached letter.
 As discussed at our meeting on 26th May, the County Council’s traffic management (TM) team currently has no proposals for reducing the speed limit on the A32 at East Tisted from 40mph to 30mph. As part of the recent reduction in the County Council’s TM service, priority for TM measures is primarily being given to those sites where there are existing injury accident problems in terms of numbers of accidents, accident severity, common contributory factors and identifiable patterns. Having checked the five year injury accident record for the site in question, there is no such problem on this occasion and I am therefore unable to recommend any further action regarding reducing the speed limit in this instance. For your advice and assistance, you will find below a link to the County Council’s 2016 TM policy report which gives more details of the way forward for the TM service:
http://www3.hants.gov.uk/councilmeetings/advsearchmeetings/meetingsitemsummary.htm?pref=Y&tab=1&item_ID=7468&cancel=n
As per the above link, the policy scales back generally on the delivery of TM measures that do not clearly demonstrate a casualty reduction benefit. In particular, the County Council is scaling back work on larger scale TM measures (such as lower speed limits, physical traffic calming measures and heavy goods vehicle controls) unless required to support casualty reduction.
However, also as discussed at our meeting, for those sites which are outside of the scope of the County Council’s injury accident/casualty reduction-led policy, the County Council is now offering the recently finalised community funded TM initiative whereby external parties, such as Parish Councils, can fund the provision of straightforward minor TM measures – for your advice and assistance, I have attached a further copy of the community funded initiative pamphlet and introduction; although enforceable speed limits are not included, a variety of other TM measures are available.
With regard to excessive speed, the Police may be able to assist via their publicly available non-emergency 101 service or by email at postmaster@hampshire.pnn.police.uk – the Police are responsible for speed enforcement generally and speed limit enforcement specifically.
I hope that this information is of some assistance to you.
Ian
Ian Janes, Traffic Management (East Hampshire & Havant), Economy, Transport & Environment Department, Hampshire County Council
Telephone – 0300 555 1388
ian.janes@hants.gov.uk
